Objection 1

Sent: 31 January 2018 15:24

Dear Tracy

Also for clarification, my formal complaint is against Allerton Primary Schools intention to significantly increase pupil levels.

I have not seen any plans for the extensions to the building. My thoughts are still that this location is not fit for purpose.

Regards

Sent: 31 January 2018 14:01

I wish to formally object to any planning to extend the size of Allerton Primary School. Regards

Sent: 15 January 2018 15:28

Dear Mr Walker

Please find email sent 27th Sept 2017 airing my concerns re the proposed extension of Allerton Primary School. I remain strongly against this proposal. I feel increasing the school to accommodate and extra 210 pupils will also inevitably increase the volume of traffic. Potentially 210 cars. It is clear that this school is badly situated, with it's one small entrance that creates a traffic bottle neck situation. It is fair to say it is no longer fit for purpose and our streets cannot cope with any more congestion.

Regards

27 September 2017 (response to a planning application to build 2 classroom at Allerton C of E PS. This is not connected with the proposed permanent expansion of the school)

Allerton Primary School has only one entrance/exit from/to Lingfield Approach. This causes severe disruption to the area when parents are taking and collecting their children. Vehicles park on both sides of the road across the street and makes it impossible for traffic to flow. This causes congestion at the crossroads directly outside the school and makes it difficult and dangerous for pedestrians to cross. I believe that to increase the size of the classrooms and school intake will only add to the chaos. This is a serious concern and needs to be addressed with the Highways and Police departments as part of any planning. The school is aware of the problem and the real threat to the safety of the children There are currently yellow lines and permit holder only parking outside my home which is adjacent to the school. Some parents park their cars on the road illegally whilst taking and collecting their children to/from school. No body is policing this and so the problem continues.

On a personal note, I find it very frustrating when I witness people parking with no regard to the law. Especially when I arrive home to find people blatantly parked in the residents only permit area. I have endured numerous accounts of verbal abuse and even been threatened with violence when I have pointed out that they should not park there. Even the buses park on the road markings when taking the school children on outings. On more than one occasion I have not been able to get into my car through the driver side as the buses have parked too close to it. I have addressed this with the school who state there is not enough room to turn the bus in their car park, despite having extended it a few years ago. I know this not to be true as I have witnessed a bus drive into the school and turn before parking there to pick up the children.

Increasing the size of the school will only exacerbate the existing problems and should be taken into consideration.